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June 24, 2025 
 
Honorable Secretary Kristi Noem 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
2707 Martin Luther King Jr Ave SE 
Washington, D.C. 20528 
 
 
Subject: Request for Removal from Sanctuary Jurisdiction Listings – Tehama County, CA 
 
Secretary Noem, 

On behalf of the Tehama County Board of Supervisors, I am writing to respectfully notify the Department 
of Homeland Security (DHS) that Tehama County, California, is not a sanctuary jurisdiction and to request 
that any federal listings or references that suggest otherwise be updated accordingly. 

In 2017, during President Donald J. Trump’s first term in office, the Tehama County Board of Supervisors 
passed Resolution No. 2017-16, formally declaring that Tehama County is not a sanctuary county. This 
resolution reaffirmed our commitment to complying with all applicable federal laws and to cooperating 
with federal immigration enforcement agencies within the bounds of state and federal regulations. 

It has come to our attention that Tehama County may still be identified or classified as a sanctuary 
jurisdiction. We request that DHS review any such listings or references and update its records to reflect 
our accurate status. 

Attached to this letter is a certified copy of Resolution No. 2017-16 for your review. If you require any 
additional documentation or further information, please do not hesitate to contact our office. 

We appreciate your time and attention to this important matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Matt Hansen 
Tehama County Board of Supervisors, Chair 

 
Attachment: Resolution No. 2017-16 Declaring Tehama County is Not a Sanctuary County 

Board of Supervisors 
COUNTY OF TEHAMA 

 

 

District 1 – Rob Burroughs 
District 2 – Tom Walker 
District 3 – Pati Nolen 
District 4 – Matt Hansen  
District 5 – Greg Jones 

                 
 

Gabriel Hydrick 
Chief Administrator 
 


